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May 11th, 2017 
 
Subject: Can-Am® Spyder roadster – Non-Compliance: Headlight replacement 
 
Dear Can-Am® Spyder roadster Dealer / Distributor,  
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic Motor Vehicle and 
Canada Motor Vehicle Safety Acts.  
 
BRP is conducting a non-compliance recall campaign of certain model year 2017 Can-Am Spyder RT 
sold in North-America.  
 
What is the potential problem?  
The headlights do not meet some photometric requirements of the Federal Motor Vehicle Safety 
Standards. 
 
What will BRP do? 
BRP is sending a notice letter to all known registered owners of these vehicles instructing them to 
contact their authorized BRP dealer in order to schedule an appointment to have their vehicle repaired. 
  
 
What should you do? 

 Do not deliver any involved vehicle before doing the Warranty Campaign. 
 Follow all instructions provided in attached Warranty Campaign Bulletin (2017-2). 

 
If you have questions about this notice, please communicate with us: 
By submitting a BOSSWeb case. A service representative will communicate with you. 
OR 
In Canada: 1-800-361-9980 
In USA: 1-800-366-6992 
Eastern time Monday to Friday from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

BRP prides itself on preserving and enhancing the leadership reputation of its products, providing you 
with a satisfying relationship and meriting your future business. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you or your customers. 
Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
After-Sales Service Department 

NOTICE 
 
 


